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BERE FERRERS PARISH COUNCIL

              At a meeting of the Open Spaces Committee held in the Council Chambers on  

             Tuesday 10th September 2013.
Present  

                                       Mr R. Leithall                Chairman
                                       Mr B. Lamb                   Chairman of Council                          
                                       Mr M. Benson 
                                       Mr P. Dennis
                                       Mr K. Smith        

1142. Apologies.

           Apologies were received from Mr Piper due to holiday and Mr Maycock due to business.

1143. Presentation of proposal for improvement of Cycle Track at Bere Alston Playing   

          Fields.
        Mr Leithall welcomed Aaron Kirby and Alex Taylor and invited them to explain their ideas.

        Aaron is a keen rider but feels the older riders are loosing interest in the track as they have 
        no challenge. There is a group of 13-18 year olds in the village who ride bikes. Aaron would 
        like to upgrade the track and make it more of a challenge, and give the young people 
        somewhere to go. Discussions were held and it was agreed that Aaron and Alex come up 
        with some ideas, identify what group of people are going to get involved. Form a group 
        potentially with adult sponsors. Clerk to contact Tavistock Town Council to ascertain 
        information on the track in the meadows, such as who designed it, what criteria and 
        guidelines there are, also Health & Safety issues. It was agreed by all that the lads are to be 
        encouraged and commended for coming along and talking to us, also taking it forward.

        Bring any information to the next Open Spaces meeting in October.

1144. Items of Urgent Business at the Discretion of the Chairman.

1. Mr Lamb informed committee about a spider in the clergy’s room at the Cemetery. The workman has asked to have it identified. Discussions were held, Mr Lamb has been to see Mr Peter Mayston who looked it up and felt it was a common spider.
2. Mr Benson for information only Station Road in the narrows has been resurfaced and Ley Lane has been repatched.

3. Mr Smith Broad Park Road was sprayed and chipped about a month ago and the excess chippings have not been swept up. There is a pile at the junction of Broad Park Road and Station Road. Inform County Highways.

4. The Clerk has spoken with Mrs Dotty King who runs B.A.T’s she wondered if it would be possible to cut a running track around the perimeter of the Recreation Field The Down Bere Alston. Committee agreed it was a good idea, more information to be sought from Mrs King.
1145. Matters arising from the minutes of the 16th July 2013.         

         Minute 1098(1047[2]) Mr Smith stated the ragwort had been removed from the path at 

                              Chapel Street.

         Minute 1098(1048) (a) The Clerk has purchased the grass guards and placed them in the 
                             Pavilion for the football club to put in.
                              (b)  The goal posts have been removed from the Pavilion roof.

         Minute 1098(1048[956a+b])   New chains have been fitted; bark chip has been topped up.

                                     With regards to Mrs Boot-Hanford's suggestion about investigating the cost  

                                     of the safety surfaces:-
1. Bounce Back have quoted to resurface under both sets of swings in Sarah Park at a cost of £5,525-00.

2. DCM Safety Surfaces quote for the same area £2,000-00 but both areas can be completed for £1,500-00.

         Minute 1052(a)   Clerk contacted another roofing company they were visiting today.

         Minute 1100       Work on the Cemetery store is nearly complete Mr Mackie is making the 
    doors. The workman pointed out that a double socket has been placed near    

    to the inner metal doors. Mr Leithall to investigate.
          Minute 1106      Cheryl Malham’s proposal to Council that the grass area at Quarry be 
                                    seeded with wild flower seeds, Ms Malham obtained information and costs. 
                                    The information was discussed, but it was agreed to shelve it for this year.

1146. Financial Statement.
Discussions took place. The Clerk informed committee that Bere Alston Football Club has only been able to form one team which means Councils income will be down by £450.
Mr Lamb proposed accept the Recreation Finances, seconded by Mr Benson.

Mr Leithall asked that we note the unexpected news of the loss of £450 income, because of this we now need to be prudent on any discretionary spending.

Cemetery Finances sheets were discussed, Mr Dennis proposed acceptance, seconded by Mr Benson.

1147. Review of Burial Fees.                                                                     
          The Clerk obtained the burial fees for Tavistock, Buckland and Gulworthy, discussions were 
           held, it was agreed on all charges that a 2-1 principal be taken on Residents and Non- 
           Residents, a vote was taken this was unanimous. Mr Lamb proposed interments increase 
           over the next two years by £60 resident £120 non-resident, to become effective from 2nd 
          January 2014, the second year they increase to £120 resident, £240 non-resident and all 
          subsequent interments increase by the same percentage, seconded by Mr Dennis.
          Mr Benson proposed Purchase of Burial Plot increase over the next two years by £50 
          Resident this year (£150) Non-Resident (£300) and the same increase next year bringing it 
          up to (£200 resident) (£400 non-resident) to again take effect from 2nd January 2014 
          seconded by Mr Lamb.

1148. To sign the joint mower agreement with Horrabridge.    
           Mr Lamb duly signed the agreement which will now be forwarded to Horrabridge for them to  

           forward their signed copy to Council for signing.

           The Clerk has had the mower and trailer handover sheet forwarded to her, copies were 
           circulated, discussions held and all agreed to the document.
1149. Update on strip of land on edge of play area adjacent to Bere Alston Parish Hall.

           Mr Benson has had no response from Tamar Community Trust, he will chase them up.

1150. Routine safety inspection reports for the Parish Recreation Fields.

          Mr Leithall has undertaken the inspections; Sarah Park is missing a swing.

          The barbeque has been removed at Bere Ferrers.

          There is a wooden slat missing off the seat in the play park beside the Parish Hall Bere 
          Alston.
          The junior swing at the Recreation Field The Down, the top bar is moving, ask workman to 
           investigate.

1151. Monthly Inspection of Allotments.                                    
        Mr Leithall inspected Bere Alston and reported plot 1 left in the new plots not being worked.  

        The Clerk explained there has been a mix up, the gentleman started to work the inner plot on 
        1 and he should have been on inner 9 left new plot.

There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and closed the meeting at 9.45 p.m.   
Signed this day 24th September 2013.
Chairman…………………………….

